



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Tuesday 21st October 2014 at 7.30pm.

Present:

Cllrs: H Barratt (Chairman), B Hamilton-Russell, M Evans, A Millington, D Young.

Unitary Cllr Madge Shineton

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

0)
Public participation:

No parishioners present.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs Abbiss (away), T Casswell (domestic duties), Unitary Cllr Butler (meeting). It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.
2)
Declaration of Interests

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

None.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on September 22nd 2014:

It was RESOLVED that these were a true record and were accordingly signed by the Chairman.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:

(a) Progress report from Clerk:

School parking:

Not sure whether the request to park at the Fighting Cocks has worked but there are still lots of cars parking on the roadside etc. 

Cllr Millington confirmed that the school were very positive in trying to alleviate the parking problem and had requested in newsletters that parents use the pub car park. Children were being encouraged to walk/cycle to school and every effort is being made to avoid zig zags.

This is being monitored by the school.

Newsletters:

No offers to deliver the newsletters – do we go back to leaving them in the previously agreed places? It was agreed that as many newsletters as possible should be delivered as well as being on the website.
Planning applications dealt with last meeting:

No further information received regarding our comments sent last month regarding the agricultural building on the Harcourt Lane.
Road names signs:
These have been ordered by SC.

Co-option:

We are now in a position to co-opt – only had one enquiry but applicant still unsure as to whether to join.
Financial Regulations:

Clerk has printed off a copy but noticed in the SALC Bulletin that there is to be an amendment so will have to look at these again once this has been confirmed through NALC/SALC.
Standing Orders still need looking at and will hopefully do this ready for the next meeting.

(b) Reply from SC re: parish problems:
All emails had been responded to from SC.

Problems dealt with by Clerk since last meeting:

VAS, Station Road not working

Poor road surface – Brooksmeeting – copied Billingsley PC into email.

Mud on roads – Wribley and Burnt Pitt Banks. Unitary Cllr Shineton asked if any attempt had been made to sweep these roads – didn’t appear to have.

Rays Farm roads – incomplete/now completed. Patch had been left but it was confirmed that the contractors had run out of tarmac.

Duddlewick/Moorbrook road – the bends on this road are in a really bad state.

State of road through Stottesdon village – some remedial patching has been carried out.

PC – self filling potholes as talked about in press – Willowdene willing to attend any training – Cllr Shineton had no knowledge that this was proposed.

Stanley Farm drain – work authorised, waiting start date from Ringway

Blocked drain outside The Manor, Stottesdon – photos, as requested, sent to SC – will investigate further with jetter.

Unitary Cllr Shineton confirmed that she had toured her area with Graham Downes and many problems had been highlighted to him with several areas already ‘in the system’ for work to be carried out.

(c)Any other matters arising:

None

5)
Planning applications: 

a) Any received after issue of the agenda:
1. Reference:  14/04131/FUL (validated: 13/10/2014)

Address:  Bagginswood Cottage, Bagginswood, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, DY14 8NA

Proposal:  Erection of a single storey side extension together with conversion of double garage with pitched roof over

Applicant: Mrs Jane Cooling (Bagginswood Cottage, Bagginswood, Stottesdon, Worcestershire, DY14 8NA

Councillors Barratt and Hamilton-Russell had visited this site and could see no problems and planning permission is apparently only required due to a pitched roof been built instead of a flat roof.

After discussions it was RESOLVED that these plans are supported.

2. Reference:  14/04480/OHL (validated: 03/10/2014)

Address:  Land at Lower Chorley Farm, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PP

Proposal:  Uprating of an existing 2 wire 11,000 volt overhead line to 3 wire 11,000 volt overhead line using existing poles

Applicant: Western Power Distribution (10 Fishmore View, Ludlow, Shropshire, SY8 2PR)

After discussions it was RESOLVED that these plans are supported.

b) Planning permissions/refusals:

Reference:  14/03840/FUL (validated: 05/09/2014)

Address:  The Hawthorns, Chorley, Bridgnorth, WV16 6PP

Proposal:  Erection of two storey and single storey rear extensions

Decision:  Grant Permission
Reference:  14/03303/FUL (validated: 15/08/2014)

Address:  Litley Oak, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6PP

Proposal:  Erection of an outbuilding

Decision:  Grant Permission
Reference:  14/04127/HRM (validated: 12/09/2014)

Address:  Field to West of Scots House, Chorley, Bridgnorth, Shropshire,

WV16 6PR

Proposal:  Removal of 75m of hedgerow to facilitate modern arable farming

Decision:  Refuse
6)
SALC report:
No report available.

Clerk reminded everyone that the AGM will be held on 1st November and asked if anyone would like to attend – no one available.

Unitary Cllr Shineton pointed out that there would be some very good speakers attending this meeting including a presentation on ‘Future Fit’. Cllr Barratt pointed out that she had attended a meeting in Ludlow and was very impressed with the amount of work undertaken and looked forward to this coming to fruition.
7)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
Unitary Cllr Shineton commented on the following:

· Planning Document – sent out to all Councillors.

· Central heating problem, Glebe Drive – this had been taken up with the Area Director, Chris Edwards at a meeting in Bridgnorth where other Cllrs commented on the new contractors Liberty.

· Details read out regarding the new University Centre Shrewsbury.

· Care Bill – still waiting for guidelines from Government.

· Cllr Shineton will be holding a Surgery in the Market Hall, Cleobury Mortimer on 8th November 9am-11am.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report.

8)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: Clerks fees - £xxx

HMRC PAYE - £119.35

Data Protection renewal - £35
It was RESOLVED to pay these cheques and signatories authorised to sign these.

b) Income since last meeting – 36p interest.
c) Bank statement – copy given to Councillors and this was duly initialled by the Chairman.
d) Quarterly bank reconciliation/budget:

Clerk provided each Cllr with a copy of these documents and explained the problem she had with the spreadsheet, but had sent this to the Internal Auditor to look at. Cllr Evans agreed to look at this if the Clerk forwarded it to him. It was RESOLVED that these be accepted.

9)
Parish matters/problems:
a) Parish problems:
· Bends between Duddlewick junction and bridge in very bad condition – mentioned earlier by Clerk so this was in hand.

· Clarification should be sought from the PCC as to who will be running the Church affairs after Rev Resch has left. It was RESOLVED to write to the Treasurer Mr M Ware.
· Cllr Hamilton-Russell confirmed that he would be attending the LJC planning meeting tomorrow night and asked if anyone had any items they would like discussing – NONE.

b) Parish Watch:
Oil theft at Almshouse Bank – road would have been blocked in order to steal this (between 11pm and 5am).

c) Letter of complaint received from Mr & Mrs Swain re: newsletter item on    Bonfires/Barking dogs:
Clerk read this letter out. It was felt that this was a general reminder and no different to the reminder about speeding vehicles and was not aimed at anyone in particular. After discussions it was RESOLVED to write to Mr and Mrs Swain with this comment and also pointing out that the other comments in the letter were beyond the remit of the PC.
d) Complaint re: roads through Stottesdon and Rays Farm road (incomplete patch):
Dealt with under Clerk’s report.

e) Complaint re: VAS, Station Road, Stottesdon:
Working tonight.

10)
Co-option – confirmation from SC to co-opt new Councillors following expiry of advertising period:
This was discussed and it was RESOLVED to write to Mr Rix, Mrs Newsham, Mrs Crawford, Mr Voyce and Mr Allen who had all shown some interest inviting them to attend the next PC meeting to see what it was all about and then join Cllrs for a ‘social chat’ afterwards.

11)
Correspondence:  

Emails forwarded include: All noted as received unless comments made.
SALC Bulletins

RSN newsletters

Rural Hub newsletter

SALC – Community Health Review 2014-09-15 Shropshire Housing Alliance – AGM 23rd October, 3-5pm at Shirehall - Reminder

SALC – Shropshire Urgent Care

SALC – Place Plan Review – Reminder – Clerk will forward the relevant part of the Plan to Cllrs – comments needed by the beginning of January.
SALC AGM – 1st November – Reminder – no one available to attend.
SC - Outdoor Partnership newsletter

Severn Centre, Highley events

SALC – Community Transport survey – completed at the meeting.
Shropshire Community Space Conference – 11th November – Clerk pointed out that it had been noticed on our Parish Plan that the PC were looking for a sports field and they were offering help with equipment. Clerk confirmed that she had emailed back saying that they had no land available for a field so did not need equipment.
SC – Severe weather/potholing scheme – ongoing programme of planned road closures

SALC – Parish & Town Council briefing note on planning decisions 131014 
Any others received after issue of the agenda 

From Gwilym Butler:

http://shropshire.gov.uk/committee-services/documents/s4364/9A%20Appendix%201%20-%20Your%20Council%20Outcome%20infographic.pdf?body= http://shropshire.gov.uk/committee-services/documents/s4364/9A%20Appendix%201%20-%20Your%20Council%20Outcome%20infograp
Do you want this information on a regular basis? Councillors felt that this was very useful and requested this information on a regular basis.

Cleobury Country courses

Came and Co – Bonfire/firework advice

SC - Severe weather potholing schemes

Enforcement notice

Planning For Climate Change Conference Series 4th December 2014 LONDON and 12th March 2015 DUBLIN

Repair and Renew Grant - Funding for Properties and Businesses Affected by Flooding

12)
Date of next meeting:  November 24th 2014.
13)
Update: Car parking/playing field ** - if anything to report.

**Due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under item 13 the public and press shall be excluded under s1 (2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 as amended

Nothing further to report.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.24pm.

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris - £xxx salary

HMRC - £119.35

Information Commissioner - £35

Signed:   Chairman





Date:
These were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated November 24th 2014.
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